
NGATIMOTI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER - WEEK 10 TERM 2 2020 

Wednesday 17 June – Raapa 17 Pipiri 

office@ngatimoti.school.nz   principal@ngatimoti.school.nz  

Tel: 03 526 8842     Text Absences: 027 526 8842 

Ngatimoti School Board of Trustees bank account 03 1354 0359568 00 

Term Dates 

TERM 2 2020:  Wed 15 April – Fri 3 July 

TERM 3 2020:  Mon 20 July – Fri 25 Sept 

TERM 4 2020: Mon 12 Oct – Wed 16 Dec 

Festival Day: Sunday 25 October 

Labour Day Holiday: Mon 26 October 

The next meeting of our Board of Trustees 

is on Wednesday 24 June at 5.30pm. 

Please return any school library books you have 
at home.  We have 144 books missing! 

Hand sanitiser for sale:  60ml = $3 from the office. 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY AND WELCOME!  
Happy Birthday to Ella P and Aniah who 
have both turned 5 years old and join us in 
Room 1!  

Welcome also to Elliot who joined Room 5 this week. We 
hope you all love your time here at Ngatimoti School!  

With winter driving, the Baton bus route is taking longer and the pickup times for all BATON BUS 
students are now 10 minutes earlier.  If you have any concerns, please contact Ali. 

SOCKS! Teachers seem to be forever picking up socks, and at the moment there are many 
wet socks left lying around outside. We will be reminding everyone that socks should not 
be worn without shoes when outside! You might like to remind your children that they 
should not be outside with just their socks on!  

Next Thursday 25 June we will celebrate the shortest day, with a Fun Run and a 
mid winter swim for those students who bring their own togs and a towel. If 
your child brings their togs and towel we will assume they have permission 

from parents! This swim will be totally voluntary! 

Swimming Pool Key Holders:  Have you returned your key yet to receive your $10 refund? Please check and 

return to the office if not, thank you.  

Room 5 students have been enjoying some particularly 

creative learning recently.  Musician Lenny Chick has 

been visiting on Fridays to teach some body percussion to 

the senior class.  Ask your child what they think of it! 

Year 7 students were let ‘Loose on Wheels’ as a part of 

their MoTec learning last week, with some rollerskating 

and skate park action.  

Year 8 students took part in a two day leadership course 

at Whenua Iti last week where they did some adventure 

based learning, personal development and confidence 

building  – thanks to Festival profits for funding this! 

Netball Thank you for registering for this year’s long awaited netball season! If you are still to register with 

Motueka Netball Centre, please pop onto the website and fill in the player registration form. 

Year 3&4 and Y 5&6; Netball will start for you at the beginning of Term 3, we will have our first practice 
sessions after school on Friday July 24th, and our first games in Motueka the following day on July 25th. The 
season will then run for eight weeks. 

Y 7&8 will continue to train after school on a Tuesday with their first competition game on Sat June 27.   

Y 1&2; Still a work in progress, but I will let you know when I have organized something. 

Subs for the season are payable now; year 3&4 = $20, year 5&6 = $25 and year 7&8= $30. Please pay either 
directly to Lou, or online into the Ngatimoti School Netball account 03 1354 0468895 00 (please note, this is not 
the school account).  Thank you, Lou 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

PINE CONES FOR SALE 

Freddie, Pedro and Tui are selling sacks of pinecones again.  

 $5 sack.   

Can be collected from stall at 915 Thorpe-Orinoco Rd, or txt 
021 2400 416 for a Tue or Fri am school drop off. 

LOGGING - GREENHILL ROAD   
Neighbours of the school are transporting approximately 25 

truckloads of logs out of Greenhill Road at the moment.  
Parents, please bear this in mind when parking, arriving or 

leaving school. Take care and do not park in front of any 
gateways.  Thank you.  

MINIBALL AT THE RECREATION CENTRE – REGISTER NOW FOR TERM 3 

Miniball registrations are now open. Games begin at the Motueka Recreation Centre in the week beginning 27 
July.  Juniors (Y3/4) play on Tuesdays, Intermediates (Y5/6) on Mondays, and Seniors (Y7/8) on Wednesdays.  

There is a new form for parents to complete to register your child - ask at the school office.  

MOTUEKA JUNIOR VOLLEYBALL TERM 3 2020  MOTUEKA HIGH SCHOOL GYM WEDNESDAYS 4 - 6.30pm 
Commencing Wednesday 29th July Motueka Junior Volleyball offers the opportunity to students to develop their 

volleyball skills by participating in a weekly Junior Volleyball League. 

Venue: Motueka High School Gymnasium 
Dates: Wednesday 29th July – 23rd September, 2020 
Time: One game between 4.00pm and 6.30pm      (a second game may be offered) 
Fee: $20.00 per student  

 The League will have grades based on Year Group (Yr 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, and 8).  

 Teams may be a combination of players from different age groups. 

 One game per night.  Games will be 30 minutes, commencing and finishing on a hooter. 

 There will be a 10-minute skills session for all teams prior to each round of matches. 

 Teams MUST have a Parent supervisor at every game. Assistance is required to score the game. 

PARENTS: ASK AT THE SCHOOL OFFICE FOR A PERMISSION FORM 

NEW ANIMAL HOMES WANTED!  We are looking for a new home for 1 dairy goat; it is an approx. 3 yrs old 
Saanan goat, has already had 3 kids and is supposed to be a good milking goat. It is too big for us, so needs an 

adult strength to handle it.  Also looking for a new home for 5 wethers, mixed breed, with good clearing skills. 

Call Caroline 02108731695 

PARENT GROUP NEWS: FRIDAY CAKES ARE BACK!!  Every week on Fridays, we have a parent roster where parents take 
their turn to provide cakes to sell to student for a dollar each.  Dried Fruit Noodles are also for sale to students for 50c 
a packet.  Our parent lunch coordinator is Catherine Chick (Louie, Chico, Beau & Rua’s mum) - contact 021 761 764 if 
you need to rearrange your cake duty day. Our baking profits raise approximately $500 per term for our students!  Where 
you see your name please provide around 24 cup cakes, muffins or slices and come along at lunchtime to help serve if 
you are able to.  If not, no problem, send in some cakes or contact Catherine. The roster for the rest of this term below: 

Friday 19 June: Bex (Arabella/Orianna) and Sam/Jinx (Bella)                              
Friday 26 June: Georgie (Cayla) and Rebecca (Quinn)                                                          

Friday 3 July:  Suntah (Kalahni/Haze) and Sky (Ara) 

 

PARENTS, PLEASE ARRIVE FOR 

YOUR CAKE DUTY AT 1pm WITH 

YOUR CAKES, AS WE HAVE 

CHANGED OUR LUNCH TIME ROUTINE 


